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Summer Term 2023 - 2024 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to school, we hope you had a lovely Easter break. We hope, through this letter, 

to inform you of some of the curricular and other opportunities your child can expect this 

term. However, if there are things which are not covered, or questions you wish to ask, please 

feel free to get in touch. 

 

Who are my teachers?  

Mrs Nelson will be teaching on Monday and Tuesday, Mrs Ali will be teaching on Thursday and 

Friday, we will then alternate Wednesdays.  

 

P.E.  

Your child will be taught two PE lessons a week. Children need to wear their PE kits 

to school on Wednesday for their lesson with the PE coach. They will also need to 

wear their PE kits to school on a Thursday for their PE lesson with me.  

Please also note that for all PE activities no jewellery whatsoever must be 

worn, including earrings and watches and long hair must be tied up, 

please ensure they come to school ready for PE including no earrings. 

PE jumpers must be their Langmoor blue school jumpers.  

 

If your child cannot remove their own earrings, they need to come to school with their ears 

taped safely. We will not be able to tape your child’s ears.  

 

Uniform 

Please could you ensure that children are in the correct uniform for the school day. Boys 

should wear grey or black trousers, a white shirt or polo shirt and a blue school jumper.  You 

can either purchase a jumper or sweatshirt from Schoolwear solutions or buy a plain blue 

jumper from a shop.  We sell iron on badges in the office. Boys may wear grey school shorts 

in the summer. Girls should wear grey skirts or pinafores, a white shirt or polo shirt and a 

blue school jumper or cardigan.  Again these can either be purchased from Schoolwear 

solutions or a plain one bought and a badge ironed on. In the warmer months girls may also 

wear a blue checked dress. Can we also ask that where possible that children wear black or 

dark coloured shoes rather than trainers.  

 

Your child must have a pair of plimsolls in school.  

 
Children will also need the correct PE kit – white t shirt, black shorts and plimsolls with the 

children in KS2 needing an outdoor kit.  This should consist of jogging bottoms, sweatshirt 

and trainers.  



 

Snack 

In KS2 the children need to bring their own snack into school. This must be a healthy 

snack, no nuts or chocolate. The children should bring in portioned fruit or vegetables 

for their snack. Children can continue to have water bottles in class but they must be 

filled with water, no juice is allowed. In KS2, milk is not available for all children. If you 

would like more information, please ask us.  

Music  

On Wednesdays, the children will be having whole class music tuition. We will be learning how 

to play the recorder. Letters have been sent home with information about insurance. Miss 

Gray runs a three-strike policy, this means that if your child forgets their recorder more 

than 3 times, they will not be allowed to take it home.  

 

 

Homework will be published on the Purple Mash blog, the ‘Learning Logs’ will continue in Key 

Stage 2 as a way to record any written work. Homework will be given out on a Friday and due 

in on Wednesday. Homework is explained to all children on a Friday in school time, if children 

need further explanations or help they should ask before Wednesday or during homework 

club on Monday, so that they can still hand it in on time. Children should be encouraged to 

work on their presentation but express their answers freely in the form of words, drawings, 

photographs or however they choose to. 

❖ Spelling Shed 

❖ Literacy /or Topic *A full page of work is the expectation for each activity* 

❖ Maths  
❖ Reading (at least 3 times a week to an adult) This can be logging onto reading buddies and 

completing an online book 

NEW! 

We now have access to Oxford Owl Reading Buddies, these log ins were handed out with an 

accompanying letter just before the holidays. We have also given out the log in details again 

this week. Please log on with your child and have a look. Teachers WILL be using data from 

your engagement with this website to further support progress and assessment in reading so 

it is integral that you are logging on regularly.  

https://www.oxfordreadingbuddy.com/uk 

 

Art & DT 

If you have any magazines, newspapers or clean card (white card or corrugated card such as 

amazon boxes etc) we would appreciate donations as these will be integral to our new art and 

DT scheme in the coming Autumn term. 

 

Many thanks,  

 

Mrs Ali and Mrs Nelson  

https://www.oxfordreadingbuddy.com/uk

